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TOWN OF CENTER HARBOR 

PLANNING BOARD 

Hearing 

Tuesday, July 21, 2020 

 

Due to the COVID-19, this meeting was conducted via Zoom.  Participants, which included 

the public, could join in the meeting through video web or by telephone.  All documents 

pertaining to this meeting were sent electronically to Board members and the same files were 

posted on the Website under the meeting announcement on the PB Calendar for public 

access. 

 

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.  Mr. Hanson announced that the meeting 

was being recorded and provided the protocol of the meeting (that document is contained in this 

set of minutes).  Mr. Hanson asked Bill Ricciardi to do the Roll Call of the PB Members/Alternate 

Members. 

 

Roll Call:  Chairman, Charles Hanson, in attendance with no one else in the room 

        Vice Chair, Peter Louden, in attendance with no one else in the room 

                   Secretary, Bill Ricciardi, in attendance with his daughter, son, two grandsons and  

        his wife in the room 

        Selectmen’s Rep, Harry Viens, in attendance with no one else in the room 

        Member, Kelli Kemery, clerk Pro Tem, in attendance with no one else in the room 

 

        Not in attendance: Member David Reilly, Member Mark Hildebrand, Alternate 

                   Member Rachel Xavier 

 

Due to our clerk having to recuse herself, Kelli Kemery has been appointed clerk Pro Tem 

for this matter. 

 

All votes will be by Roll Call. Voting members are: Charles Hanson, Peter Louden, Bill 

Ricciardi, Harry Viens, and Kelli Kemery. 

 

I. MINUTES: 

Peter Louden motioned to accept the Minutes of July 7, 2020 as read.  Seconded by 

Harry Viens.  Mr. Hanson asked if there was any discussion or comments on the 

Minutes.  Hearing none he called on Mr. Ricciardi to do the Roll Call: Charles Hanson 

– Aye, Peter Louden - Aye, Bill Ricciardi - Aye, Harry Viens – Aye, Kelli Kemery – 

Aye.  The vote was unanimously in favor. 

 

II.  HEARING – AMENDMENT TO SUBDIVISION AND BOUNDARY LINE 

ADJUSTMENT BETWEEN EDWIN KLINE JR. TAX MAP 212 LOT 32 AND J. 

CONOR AND AMANDA HAYES TAX MAP 212 LOT 30 CASE 2020-05 

CONTINUED.  Mr. Hanson reminded those present that this hearing was contingent 

on getting the report back from the engineer.  The Klines were extremely timely on 
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getting their deposit in.  The Board received it that same night. Mr. Hanson feels the 

Board was equally timely in getting the Road Agent and the engineer out to the site to 

do the walk.  Ken Ballance and Mr. Hanson also attended the walk.  The engineer was 

able to gather the field information necessary to be able to write the report.  The 

engineer has not gotten the report to the Board as yet.  To that end Mr. Hanson made a 

motion to continue this hearing to August 4th.  Peter Louden seconded the motion. Mr. 

Hanson said that he spoke to the engineer on Friday, (July, 17th) and he expects to have 

the report this week so they should be able to do the work they need to do and not have 

to kick this can down the road again.  Mr. Hanson asked if there was any discussion on 

the motion.  Hearing none Mr. Hanson asked Bill Ricciardi to do the Roll Call: Charles 

Hanson - Aye, Bill Ricciardi – Aye, Peter Louden - Aye, Harry Viens – Aye, Kelli 

Kemery – Aye.  The vote was unanimously in favor.  Mr. Hanson continued this hearing 

to Tuesday, August 4, 2020.   

 

Mr. Hanson said that at this point it is still going to be a Zoom meeting and to stay 

tuned to get the particulars on the Town Website. 

 

 

III.  OTHER BUSINESS: 

Mr. Hanson asked if there was any other business to come before the Board.  Hearing 

none, Mr. Hanson adjourned the meeting. 

 

IV. ADJOURNMENT: 

The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 6:07 P.M. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 
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